CLAYTON STATE UNIVERSITY FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
Monday, October 8, 2007 (12:30pm – 1:30pm)

University Center Board Room UC 260

Members present:  Tom Harden, Steve Burnett, Antoinette Miller, Kathryn Kemp, Alexander Hall, Ron Jackson, Lari Arjomand, Margaret Thompson, Gary May, Lillian Parker, Betty Glenn, Christie Burton, Russell, Porter, Deborah Gritzmacher, Sherry King, David Williams, Byron Jeff, William Hong, Rosemary Fischer, Joan Taylor, Thomas Eaves, Susan Henry, Wendy Burns-Ardolino.

Non-members present:, Kevin Demmitt, Steve Stephens, Bud Miller, John Campbell, Anthony Giovannitti, Mark May, Cheryl Hester, Sharon Hoffman
Chair Porter called the meeting to order at 12:30pm

Approval of Minutes

1. A motion was made and seconded to approve minutes from 9/24/07, with Council

approval. The minutes can be viewed at the Faculty Council web page:

http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/FacultyCouncil/minutesdefault.htm
Reports

2. Report from the President (Thomas Harden)
· Results of the Faculty/Staff campaign are not final but the results look good.  President Harden expressed his appreciation.
3. Report from the Provost (Sharon Hoffman)
· The dean search committee for the College of Arts and Sciences has finalized the advertisement and job description
· The dean search committee for the College of Information and Mathematical Sciences has drafted the advertisement and job description
· The dean search committee for the College of Professional Studies will be making on campus interview selections next week and will be bringing candidates on campus in late October.
· Dr. Welborn - Director of International Studies, and the Provost are reviewing the job description for the Director of International Studies due to Dr. Wellborn’s retirement next year.
· The BOR will meet October 9 and decide on the MBA in Fayetteville proposal
· Official documentation will be sent to the BOR next week for approval on the Fayetteville campus location to be titled “center” along with approval of additional programs at the center
· A request was made to faculty members to apply for Fullbright awards next year to represent CSU abroad
4. Report from the Graduate Dean (Thomas Eaves)
· Last week four new graduate faculty members were approved.
· An ad hoc committee was appointed to investigate other schools’ policies on temporary graduate faculty positions.
· Seventy students are enrolled with 21 students full time
· A workload policy is in draft for faculty based on a formula rather than credits
· There is a fall meeting of graduate deans in Valdosta on Friday, October 12.  A report will be made next month
5. CAPC Report (Standing Committee) (Wendy Burns-Ardolino)
· A motion was made, seconded and approved to adopt CAPC recommendations
for the following: 1. AFAM 3100
6. UPC Report (Standing Committee) (Susan Henry)

No report given.
Old Business

7.  Class Scheduling Committee (Kay Kemp)
· The committee is collecting data for a future recommendation. 
New Business

8.  Academic Outreach (Kevin Demmitt, Assistant Vice President, Academic Outreach)

· The Academic Outreach program was presented with a synopsis of the current accomplishments and future aims of the Outreach program, including: 1. Joint enrollment headed by Dr. Mannie Hall, 2. Degree completion programs directed by Ginny Bass, 3. A Fayette County instructional site, and 4. An Educational Center in Peachtree City

Announcements

9.   Chairman Porter reminded faculty interim grades are due October 9 as well as
reviewing information on the handout for faculty council ad hoc committees.
10. VP Steve Stevens invited faculty to participate in the CSU Foundation Excellence Fund annual golf tournament on Monday, Oct. 22 at Crystal Lake Country Club in Hampton, GA.  Details are in the Oct. 4th Laker Lines.

Next meeting will be October 22, 2007.

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 1:30pm
